Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ABC GROUP, LLC
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, April 10, 2025, 5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. (CDT)

PLACE: Virtual (online): www.nwflroads.com/calendar

In-person: Myrtle Grove Baptist Church, Worship Center, 5920 Lillian Highway, Pensacola, FL 32506

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) will hold a Hybrid Public Hearing concerning the State Road (S.R.) 173 (Blue Angel Parkway) Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study in Escambia County.

This information provides interested persons an opportunity to review the results of the study and provide comments concerning the proposed improvements.

This study evaluated the widening of S.R. 173 (Blue Angel Parkway) from two to four lanes, between U.S. 98 (S.R. 30) and S.R. 297 (Pine Forest Road), in Escambia County. S.R. 173 (Blue Angel Parkway) is an important north-south roadway connecting Naval Air Station (NAS) Pensacola to Interstate 10. This critical corridor serves approximately 21,000 drivers daily. The study will develop and evaluate viable alternatives and will make recommendations to address existing and future needs along the seven-mile corridor.

Pre-registration is required for the virtual format and encouraged for in-person attendees. Participants are asked to register at the following link: www.nwflroads.com/calendar. The same materials will be presented for each format.

Maps, drawings, and other information are available for review beginning at noon (CDT), Thursday, March 13, online at www.nwflroads.com/calendar and on-location from Thursday, March 13 through Sunday, April 20, at the West Florida Public Library, Bellview Branch, 6425 Mobile Highway, Pensacola. The project materials may also be viewed by contacting the FDOT Project Manager using the information provided below.

FDOT representatives will be available to discuss the proposed improvements, answer questions, and receive comments. 

Persons wishing to submit written comments may contact Alan Vann, FDOT Project Manager, at (888)638-0250, ext. 1523, via email at Alan.Vann@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428. All comments provided, or postmarked, on or before Sunday, April 20, will become part of the official record.

Public participation is held without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. 

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for these projects are being, or have been, carried out by the FDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated May 26, 2022, and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: The FDOT Project Manager mentioned above.

For more information, you may contact: Ian Satter, FDOT District Three Public Information Director, toll-free at (888)638-0250, ext. 1205, or via email at Ian.Satter@dot.state.fl.us.
